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April 2005 Newsletter

The four Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of South Worcestershire,  Redditch & Bromsgrove,  
Wyre Forest and  Herefordshire, made a 
joint bid for services to help people in the 
two counties of Hereford and Worcestershire.  
In July 2004 the bid was accepted for £120,000 to commence a Herefordshire and Worcestershire Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) in April 2005.  

We hoped to have some news for you by now, but the planning stage has been very slow.  

Peter Luff, MP, took this matter up with 
Mike Ridley, Chief Executive of the South Worcestershire PCT, who informed us that 
the apparent slow pace of progress has been partly due to staff changes, and that we now have the Wyre Forest’s Head of Commissioning Steering the Group.  Also a meeting planned for 
25 January had to be cancelled and there was difficulty rescheduling, so it eventually took 
place on 15 March.  

Mr Ridley continued in his letter to Peter Luff by saying - 
“As you will appreciate the funding is not enormous and the challenge is to effectively target it to make a real difference for those patients experiencing this debilitating condition.  We are striving to ensure that the funding is not simply allocated piecemeal to services spread around the county but targeting where there are gaps in service provision.  

This entails mapping current services to identify shortfalls and development of referral pathways.  Involving many stakeholders clearly does take time and may be frustrating to those members of our group who are suffering from this condition and understandably wish things to move speedily.” 

So, the LMDT Stakeholders Group held a meeting on 15 March, followed by another one on 12 April.  Pauline Ovenden, President of Hereford Group, and I attended both of these meetings to ensure that patients and carers have their say.  Maria Shortis, (Project Manager for NHS Patient and Public Involvement at AFME) was also at the April meeting.  

We feel that Maria sitting at the meeting made a difference she made certain that we were asked and agreed on every point discussed.  These meetings are now being lead by Matt Gilks, Head of Commissioning, Wyre Forest PCT.

As I am finalising this InforME, (26 April), we are awaiting a date for the next meeting.

Sue Gordon-Saner and members of the South Worcestershire Community PCT Team were at both meetings, plus Chris Emerson, Head of Acute Commissioning, South Worcs PCT, and Matt Gilks.  Martin Willmott, Worcs Psychologist, was at the March meeting but sent his apologies for April.  

There was no representative for the Paediatrics from Worcester, and the Redditch & Bromsgrove Commissioning Team, at either meeting creating difficulties in making decisions. 

Also a few meetings have taken place outside the main group to gather as much information as possible and press ahead with the plans.  

The statement that struck me at the March meeting was  -  “We still need to sort out what 
we have.” -  The bid was placed last April and yet a year later we are still at the start.  

At present there is an OT referral service for Worcestershire with Sue Gordon-Saner seeing Wyre Forest and Redditch & Bromsgrove patients, and the South Worcs Community OT team seeing patients in this area.  Whereas 
there isn’t an OT service in Herefordshire.  
This explains why it is difficult spreading the 
new service across the four PCTs.

At the April meeting, the first item on the agenda was Dr Alastair Miller's departure to Liverpool and the advertisements in the BMJ that week for both his replacement and a possible locum while the interviews take place.  Dr Miller's last working day in Worcestershire will be 27 May. 

At the end of the meeting Pauline asked for a stated time for the launch of the new service.  She says she felt they were so casual over the timescale, especially as Matt Gilks has the money from the government for this service to be put in place.  It was decided that the launch should be in September. 

Chris Emerson, Head of Acute Commissioning, South Worcs PCT, kindly sent me a copy of her message to Chris Connell, General Manager Medicine Worcester/Kidderminster:

“At the Herefordshire and Worcestershire CFS/ME meeting yesterday, Dr Alastair Miller informed the group of the recruiting timescales for his post following his move to Liverpool. 

We understand Alastair's replacement interviews will be held early in June therefore realistically the successful person is unlikely to be in post before September/October time.

As a single handed General Medicine/
Infectious Disease Physician, members of the group wish to see firm interim arrangements in place to ensure access is maintained for CFS/ME patients.  Would it therefore be possible to actively advertise now for a locum with specialist interest in CFS/ME.  GPs are also asking to whom they should direct these patients to as Alastair is the only local expert in this field. 

Finally, I would like to emphasise that there is great interest in this issue.  The Worcs CFS/ME patient group is very active, there is media interest and the national CFS/ME co-ordinator is taking an active interest in this matter so therefore it is in all our interests to plan ahead for Dr Alastair's absence.  We would like to clarify the position as soon as possible so that we can inform our GPs and MDT teams of the referral pathways.”

Chris Connell then informed us: 

However, everyone does need to be realistic about our prospects as the number of potential applicants is very small.  The same applies to the substantive post - single handed posts are not now the norm.  Hopefully, we will be able to appoint, but 
we do need to be aware that there is a possibility that we will not get any applicants for a locum post.”

When I looked up the BMJ adverts at the end of the week I discovered that CFS/ME was 
not mentioned for Dr Miller's replacement, 
so I queried this, and Dr Miller replied: 

I enclose the job description for my replacement post and as you can see, there is a specific paragraph about CFS/ME service.  We could not mention every aspect of the job in the advert and it is unlikely that anyone would be scanning the journals looking specifically for a job with CFS hence it was not specifically mentioned in the advert. 

The job description contained the following paragraph in its thirteen pages, again no mention of ME 

Clinical lead for chronic fatigue syndrome 

There is a well established service for chronic fatigue syndrome and approximately 3 or 4 new referrals a week are seen.  We have recently been recognised with a substantial DH grant to enhance our local MDT and provide additional services.  Patients are generally seen only once by a physician (consultant or SpR) and referred on to the multi disciplinary team unless there is any other medical problem. 

All members who are online received news as it was happening, plus information was sent to all local newspapers.

Both the Worcester Evening News, and the Bromsgrove Advertiser, said that a spokesman for Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust said 
Dr Miller's post was being advertised and the job description would say the person needed required experience in the management of CFS/ME. 

The paragraph in the job description (given above) just refers to Chronic Fatigue Syndrome, without any mention of M.E.   The multi-disciplinary team referred to in the paragraph is the - Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) which as we know too well will be launched later this year.
We hope that the next meeting will produce important job description decisions, for the 
2 x Occupational Therapists;  
2 x 0.2 dieticians;  2 x 0.2 psychologists;  and 2 x 0.2 physiotherapists.

Also criteria decisions will be urgently required.  Without a M.E./CFS Specialist in the county, our GPs will need to know how to diagnose M.E. so they can refer patients onto the LMDT.

Matt Gilks, who is leading the LMDT Stakeholders Group will be at our Open Day on 21 May.  Do come along and find out more.

June 2005 Newsletter

Our New M.E./CFS Consultant

Dr Alastair Miller, a consultant in infectious diseases, with a special interest in ME/CFS, left Worcestershire at the end of May.

Dr Mark Roberts is his successor.

Dr Mark Roberts is from Addenbrooke Hospital, Cambridge, and he will be taking up his new position from 17 October.  

Chris Connell, General Manager Medicine of Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, has confirmed that Dr Roberts’ clinical commitments will be the same as those previously undertaken by Dr Miller.

Our Group looks forward to meeting Dr Roberts at a future meeting.

Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)
To recap the situation  - 
The 4 Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of South Worcestershire,  Redditch & Bromsgrove,  Wyre Forest and  Herefordshire, made a joint bid for services to help people in the two counties of Hereford and Worcestershire.  

In July 2004 the bid was accepted for £120,000 to commence a Herefordshire and Worcestershire Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) in April 2005.  

Still no definite news - the planning stage
has been very slow.  

Decisions are still to be made on the job descriptions, for the 
2 x Occupational Therapists;  
2 x 0.2 dieticians;  2 x 0.2 psychologists;  
and 2 x 0.2 physiotherapists.

Also criteria decisions are still required.  

Pauline Ovenden, and I represented the two support groups at a further meeting on 
22 June, - the next is planned for 19 July.

Problems have occurred with the funding of services already in place in Worcestershire, making it difficult to construct the future Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS LMDT.  At the moment we have a senior Occupational Therapist (OT) working in the two PCTs of Redditch & Bromsgrove, and Wyre Forest;  and a team of Community OTs working in the South Worcestershire PCT.  But no OT service in Herefordshire.

Sue Gordon-Saner is the Senior OT who provides 6 sessions at Kidderminster Hospital, and 4 sessions at the Princess of Wales Hospital Bromsgrove, per week, with a very long waiting list.  16 sessions are provided for each patient.  These 16 sessions are provided over quite a long length of time.

The South Worcestershire Community OT team visits at patient’s homes, just 8 weekly sessions.

At all meetings so far the Sue Gordon-Saner has said she doesn't know how she has been paid - some years ago it was from Dr Miller's budget 
but more recently from the 'bank', and the South Worcs commissioning team said their OTs contact people with M.E./CFS as part of their normal community OT work.  The feeling was that commissioning teams from the PCTs wanted the new LMDT to pay for services already in place.

Patrician Noons (Dept of Health - Programme Director CFS/ME Service Investment) attended the latest meeting held on 22 June and emphasised that the LMDT funding was to enhance services already in place.  

There was reluctance to accept this situation, until Patricia Noons said that the LMDT has no choice.  The commissioning teams then took notice.

Job descriptions are being compiled.  The OT services already in place will be enhanced - so the OTs will continue as at present, but with more funding available for an increased service.  This will then be assessed in the future.
Worcestershire Paediatrics have not been represented at any LMDT meetings this year.

It is planned that the LMDT service will be launched in September.

Jill  Pigott

August 2005 Newsletter

Our New M.E./CFS Consultant

In July, a notice from the South Worcestershire Primary Care Trust (PCT) stated -  “Dr Mark Roberts has been appointed Consultant in Infectious Disease with an interest in CFS/ME.  Dr Roberts 
joins Worcestershire Acute Trust from Addenbrookes Hospital and he will 
commence in post on 17 October 2005.”  

And now, GPs in Worcestershire are sending referrals to the Worcestershire Royal Hospital, but they are being returned!

We have asked if there is anyone, anywhere who is able to receive the referrals on 
Dr Roberts' behalf?  Hopefully a system will be in place soon.

Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)
To recap the situation  - 
The 4 Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of South Worcestershire,  Redditch & Bromsgrove,  Wyre Forest and  Herefordshire, made a joint bid for services to help people in the two counties of Hereford and Worcestershire.  

In July 2004 the bid was accepted for £120,000 to commence a Herefordshire and Worcestershire Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) in April 2005.  

This will be give the two counties
2 x Occupational Therapists;  
2 x 0.2 dieticians;  2 x 0.2 psychologists;  
and 2 x 0.2 physiotherapists.

Matt Gilks, of the Wyre Forest PCT, announced at our Open Day that the LMDT service will be launched in September, but we await a date  -  Dr Mark Roberts, our new consultant, commences in Worcestershire 
on 17 October.

Pauline and I represented the two support groups at a further meeting on 19 July - the next is planned for 13 September.
Diagnostic/Referral Criteria discussions are still to take place.

Job descriptions are being compiled.  The Occupational Therapy (OT) services already in place will be enhanced - so the OTs will continue as at present, but with more funding available for an increased service.  This will then be assessed in the future.

OT waiting lists were discussed.  In North Worcestershire there is a M.E./CFS service.  
But in South Worcestershire M.E./CFS patients are seen as part of the Community Occupational Therapy Service -  terminal patients are seen within 3 days and M.E./CFS patients are classed as routine.
Patient & Carers Information Pack  - Herefordshire information pack seen at meeting.  Discussions are taking place on an information pack to be developed for Worcestershire.
Jill  Pigott

October 2005 Newsletter

Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)
In August 2004 our newsletter publicised the fact that the bid placed by the 4 Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of Herefordshire, South Worcestershire, Redditch & Bromsgrove, and Wyre Forest for an enhanced M.E./CFS service had been successful.  We announced that the Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) would receive £120,000 in April 2005.  
This will be give the two counties
2 x Occupational Therapists;  
2 x 0.2 dieticians;  2 x 0.2 psychologists;  
and 2 x 0.2 physiotherapists.

Seven months later   -  
You will be pleased to hear we have recently been informed that some therapists commenced at the beginning of this month 
and we now await with anticipation to the next LMDT Steering Group’s meeting, 16 November, to find out more.  The last meeting of this group was on 13 September - Pauline Ovenden and I have been attending all meetings representing the Herefordshire and Worcestershire Support Groups.

Our Consultant

Dr Roberts joined Worcestershire Acute Trust, from Addenbrookes Hospital on 17 October.  
Dr Roberts is our new Consultant in Infectious Disease with an interest in CFS/ME.  Ian Logan and I will be meeting him at the next LMDT Steering Group meeting 

Occupational Therapy (OT)

At the moment Worcestershire has a Senior OT, Sue Gordon-Saner (North Worcs), working in the two PCTs of Redditch & Bromsgrove, and Wyre Forest;  and a team of 17 South Worcestershire PCT Community OTs spread across seven bases.  The Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team will enhance this service.

Sue Gordon-Saner says that if anyone feels they were referred to an OT, but has not been seen please contact her on 01527 488123.  Sue Gordon-Saner sent invitations to 30 people who never came to their first appointment.  She said there is a possibility that some people may have moved, but for whatever reason anyone did not go along, please give Sue a ring.

We had put forward the suggestion of one specialist OT based at each health centre in South Worcestershire, but unfortunately this is not possible.  We were told - “We try and work flexibly across our localities to provide an equitable service to patients in the Community. 
 I can see your logic in wanting a named person in each base for CFS patients - but the practicalities of this would create problems for us in terms of service delivery - and would be potentially deskilling for therapists working with this patient group. ………. I very much hope that our new post will allow us to have the focus that CFS patients want in terms of point of contact - but will still allow us to offer people a local service!”

Gail Vazzoller, the South Worcester PCT OT Team Leader, informs us that OT Group Sessions are being held in the Malvern area for M.E./CFS patients who have been on the waiting list for a long time.  We understand it commences on 14 November, and will run up to Christmas.  If you are within the Malvern area, and understand that you were referred to an OT but have not been contacted, please get in touch with me on 01905 455187, or email worcsmegroup@yahoo.co.uk.

Patient and Carer Information Packs

We have been working with Sue Home, PALs South Worcestershire PCT, to produce a pack.  This will be funded by the LMDT and will be similar to the pack previously produced by the Herefordshire PALs.

Referral Criteria
Pauline Ovenden raised concerns that the minimum data set (MDS) criteria - contained 
little on neurological issues, was not easy to complete, and there were several diagnoses missing from the initial assessment form.  Our ‘Symptoms’ sheet is being used with these discussions.  The Research Assistant from Birmingham Clinical Network Co-ordinating Centre (CNCC) is to be invited to attend a future meeting.  

And a reminder  -  What is the MDS?  This is a 
set of data, which all CFS/ME services across the country are required to collect from all patients seen by the service.  More information was in our last InforME.
Jill  Pigott

December 2005 / January 2006 Newsletter

Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)
In August 2004 our newsletter publicised the fact that the bid placed by the 4 Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of Herefordshire, South Worcestershire, Redditch & Bromsgrove, and Wyre Forest for 
an enhanced M.E./CFS service had been successful.  We announced that the Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) would receive £120,000 in April 2005.  
This will be give the two counties
2 x Occupational Therapists;  
2 x 0.2 dieticians;  2 x 0.2 psychologists;  
and 2 x 0.2 physiotherapists.

Our Consultant

Dr Mark Roberts joined Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, from Addenbrookes Hospital on 17 October.  Dr Roberts is our 
new Consultant in Infectious Disease with an interest in CFS/ME. 

I was pleased to receive a phone call from a person with M.E./CFS who wanted to pass on good news.  - This member called to say that he had been to see Dr Roberts, everyone he met at Kidderminster Hospital was helpful, and he was impressed by Dr Roberts.  

Ian Logan and I met Dr Roberts at the last LMDT Steering Group meeting, in November.  In his introduction he explained that he has a background in adult infectious diseases and acute general medicine.

Dr Roberts aims to develop an integrated 
care pathway to channel M.E./CFS patients to appropriate therapy for their needs, and increase GP involvement.  Dr Roberts has worked very closely with GPs in Cambridge establishing diagnosis criteria for some cases of chronic fatigue and has been involved in developing a strategy for treatment.  He pointed out that initially he would need to review current strategies, find out which services are already available.

Dr Mark Roberts is employed by Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, and has an M.E./CFS clinic at Kidderminster Hospital.  

Dr Alastair Miller was also employed by Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust.  
He also had an M.E./CFS clinic at Hereford Hospital, but people in Hereford are still waiting for this clinic to recommence.
New Team members

Yvonne Lewis, Psychologist, Worcestershire, and Kathryn Buckman, Dietician, Hereford, attended the November meeting.  

Yvonne is employed by Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, and will be working with the M.E./CFS LMDT for two days per week until the end of March 2006, and for one day per week afterwards.
Occupational Therapy

Sue Gordon-Saner, North Worcestershire, 
has increased her hours to 24 per week.  

The post for an occupational therapist in South Worcestershire has been advertised and as yet we do not know if this has been filled.  This will enhance the service already 
in place of 17 South Worcestershire PCT Community OTs.

Patient and Carer Information Packs

We have been working with Sue Home, PALs South Worcestershire PCT, to produce a pack.  Sue Gordon-Saner suggested that a pacing leaflet is included and offered to ‘put some words together’.  This has been received from Sue and will be taken along to the next LMDT meeting.

We await more news at the next LMDT meeting to be held on Wednesday 15 February.

The LMDT has just received information concerning an ‘End of Programme Event’, to be held in Birmingham in March.  This is a national event being organised by the ‘CFS/ME Service Investment Programme’

Rosie Benham of Wyre Forest PCT, says - Unfortunately, it looks to be a clinical team event only, despite my request that we had something on the collaborative model where administrators, patients etc would be able to make a contribution.  

So, an ‘End of Programme Event’ - we are 
still awaiting for a date for the official launch of the Herefordshire & Worcestershire LMDT.
Jill  Pigott

February - March 2006 Newsletter

Herefordshire & Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)
Our Consultant

Dr Mark Roberts joined Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, from Addenbrookes Hospital October 2005.  Dr Roberts is our 
new Consultant in Infectious Disease with an interest in CFS/ME.  

Dr Mark Roberts is employed by Worcestershire Acute Hospitals NHS Trust, 
and has an M.E./CFS clinic at Kidderminster Hospital.  At the February LMDT meeting 
Dr Roberts pointed out that some people will be seen by a specialist registrar who is part of his team.

Occupational Therapy

Sue Gordon-Saner, North Worcestershire, 
has increased her hours to 24 per week.  

The last InforME reported that the post for 
”an occupational therapist in South Worcestershire has been advertised and as yet we do not know if this has been filled”.  

At the February LMDT meeting we heard 
that this was held up due to vacancy freeze 
on new posts.

Peter Luff took up this situation with the 
South Worcester PCT, and received the following response from Paul Bates, Acting Chief Executive, South Worcestershire PCT

“Thank you for your letter of the 13th February concerning ME.  You may be aware that the Strategic Health Authority required all organisations to effect a headcount reduction between September 2005 and March 2006.  This was in response to the worsening financial state 
of the NHS nationally.  

The appointment of the Occupational Therapist with a special interest in ME was caught up in this headcount reduction as it clearly seemed inappropriate to appoint to new posts at a time when we were expected to reduce the number of staff that we were employing. 

However, I took the decision a couple of weeks ago that this post was sufficiently important that it should go ahead anyway and I am pleased to be able to report to you that I expect the post to be advertised in the near future.” 

So, to put keep you up-to-date, - and for new contacts:

NHS headcount reduction delays formation of Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT)

Yes it is good to receive confirmation 
that Paul Bates "expects the post to be advertised in the near future" as he feels "this post was sufficiently important that it should go ahead anyway".  If he feels it is important, why the delay.  We were told by the Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team that an advertisement was placed last November, but it didn't happen. If it is "sufficiently important", why didn't it go ahead last year. 

In May 2003 Health Minister Jacqui Smith, announced a cash injection of £8.5 million for services specifically designed for people with Chronic Fatigue Syndrome/Myalgic Encephalomyelitis (CFS/ME). The four Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) of South Worcestershire, Redditch & Bromsgrove, Wyre Forest and Herefordshire, made a joint bid for services to help people in the two counties of Hereford and Worcestershire. 

In July 2004 the bid was accepted for 
£120,000 to commence a Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS Local Multi-Disciplinary Team (LMDT) in April 2005.  In April 2005, the Herefordshire and Worcestershire M.E./CFS LMDT received the £120,000.

Now, in March 2006 the M.E./CFS LMDT is 
still in the planning stages, and we are told - "expects the post to be advertised in the near future". The LMDT had the money for this position in April 2005.  People affected by M.E./CFS are waiting for these services to commence.  

The Government gives people with M.E./CFS money for services, but then it cannot be used.  This 'freezing' just does not make sense to people who are waiting for these services. 

Occupational Therapy Group Sessions

Our October/November newsletter stated:

Gail Vazzoller, the South Worcester PCT 
OT Team Leader, informs us that OT Group Sessions are being held in the Malvern area for M.E./CFS patients who have been on the waiting list for a long time.  We understand it commences on 14 November, and will run up to Christmas.

Messages from someone who attended these sessions in Malvern:

Received at the beginning of the group course:

“I have started with the new OT sessions 
in Malvern on Monday afternoons at the new OT stores.  They are really good people and helpful, but it appears to be very similar to the Expert Patient Programme I attended last year.  At least this is geared totally towards CFS (they don’t say M.E. at all) and we are all in the same boat.  

In my experience and of others I have met 
with ME, if you tell someone you have chronic fatigue, they tell you to have early nights or go out and get a life and get on with things.  Not helpful I know, but that is other people’s understanding of the word fatigue.  
I tend to use M.E. as it signifies a condition which alters the physiological well-being of someone rather than fatigue which is often considered all in the mind.  I do wish they would come up with another label that befits the condition.  Perhaps then, other people would take the condition seriously.

Last week especially was the first time 
I think they tended to look quite hard at 
how people view their condition and how negative thoughts are depressing.  Personally, knowing there are certain things 
I know will affect me does not mean I am being negative, I feel I am being positive 
in recognising my limitations at that time.  

Other days I may know I can achieve whatever it is I want to do without having repercussions.  Each of us knows our own bodies and capabilities better than anyone else.  After all, ME is individualistic.  

Also, this disease is depressing for most 
people at times but is not the cause of.  
Many times I read of ‘chronic fatigue’ being part of depression.  I was once clinically depressed when my daughter died, but I am not clinically depressed with the ME.  I just get days 
when I am absolutely ‘cheesed off’ with the condition and understandably become frustrated especially with the constant pain.  Apparently this is negative thinking.  
All in all I felt that particular session was about us hindering our progress in getting better by having negative thoughts.  Too much pushing towards the condition being psychological again!!  I don’t believe I engender my condition.  Only my personal point of view Jill.  

The relaxation times we are now having to music or narrative is very good but this type of therapy benefits every human being, ill or not 
I think.  I have learned though that watching TV, doing a Sodoku or puzzle is not resting as neither is sleeping, so I have had to change certain patterns of thought on that one.  

I thought watching ‘soaps’ on the tv was a complete ‘vegging out’ but apparently it is using up a lot of energy.  I was probably expecting a more practical emphasis maybe on the course, i.e. how to get around when you are feeling like jelly, aids for the kitchen, getting in and out of bed, how to cook when you have a limited amount of energy etc.  

No such luck I’m afraid.  I have asked to see the local OT at home for this but I feel I will 
be waiting a very long time.  Sorry if this all sounds a bit negative, I don’t mean it to, overall this course will benefit many people who are new to the disease and need to know how to cope.  Most of us there have had the disease for well over 5 years.  We are constantly reminded that ‘pacing’ is the key and we need to top up our energy levels before performing another task.  Very true!!”

Received after the follow-up session:

As a follow up to my Occupational Therapy session held at the OT Stores in Malvern 
I told you about, we had a one off meeting 
a couple of weeks ago to see how people were doing.  I told you that I thought the course invaluable for those newly diagnosed and possibly some form of refresher for those who have had ME/CFS for a long time.  However, the disappointing thing is that out of the possible 9 or 10 who started the course only
4 of us finished it.   Either that is because it wasn’t suitable or of no value to some (what 
the real reasons were would be interesting) or those who have had the condition for so long thought the effort to get there outweighed the benefit.  It was however a good place to meet and very quiet. I didn’t learn anything particularly new.
I found having hydrotherapy for my back (which only lasted one week because of financial cut backs! and that’s another story) 
in the very warm water, made the ME worse.  I knew hot baths were a no go area for me but didn’t think the warm water in the pool would drain me of all energy.  My body was like lead trying to get out and had to have help. I loved the weightless feeling the water allowed and freedom of movement. I didn’t win either way really either for my back or the ME.
Future Group Sessions

The Occupational Therapy Malvern Group sessions were a one-off situation to relieve 
the waiting list.  

In the future, south and north Worcestershire will have individual Occupational Therapy sessions, and also group sessions.  The 
future group sessions will include input from Occupational therapy, Physiotherapy, Dietetics and Clinical Psychology.  So, it will be a group of patients and a group of therapists.

Paediatric Occupational Therapists

Two Worcestershire Paediatric OTs have been appointed - Caroline Cottrill and Deborah Griffiths.

Community Matrons
Three Community Matrons are in post in Worcestershire.  A referral has been forwarded for a patient too ill to be seen in the ME/CFS service for an assessment of how the patient could be supported at home.  We are hoping this type of assessment will be available for all people with severe M.E.
Patient and Carer Information Packs

We have been working with Sue Home, PALs South Worcestershire PCT, to produce a pack.  This will be available shortly.

The next LMDT Steering Group meeting will be on Wednesday 12 April - This will include progress on all aspects of the new service, and discussion on a local launch event.

Jill  Pigott
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